
Memorandum 
Department of Planning and Public Works 
 
 
To:  Planning and Public Works Committee 
 
From: Kristian Corbin, Project Planner 
 
Date:  September 8, 2011 
  
Re: T.S.P. 33-2011 AT&T (14845 Olive Boulevard):  A request 

to obtain approval to amend a Telecommunications Siting 
Permit for the purpose of upgrading existing facilities to 
accommodate and provide 4G LTE data service on an 
existing telecommunications tower on a .427 acre lease area 
zoned “R3” Residence District located at 14845 Olive 
Boulevard (17R430053). 

  
Summary 
 
AT&T has requested an amendment to a telecommunications siting 
permit to allow for the location of upgraded antennas to facilitate 4G LTE 
data service on an existing tower located north of the intersection of 
Ladue Bluffs Crossing Drive and Olive Boulevard.  
 
City of Chesterfield Ordinance 2391, which governs telecommunications 
and facilities siting, permits applications for equipment upgrades to be 
submitted for sites that currently hold a telecommunications siting 
permit without the need for a public hearing.  Staff has reviewed the 
request by AT&T and has determined that the proposed addition of the 
4G LTE antennas are indeed an upgrade to an existing and permitted 
site and may amend said existing permit without the need for a public 
hearing. 
 
Attached are copies of the site plan, elevations, boundary plat, and 
propagation study. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Kristian Corbin 
Project Planner 
 
 

III. D.  



CC:    Michael G. Herring, City Administrator 
Rob Heggie, City Attorney 
Michael O. Geisel, Director of Planning & Public Works 
Aimee Nassif, Planning & Development Services Director 

 
Attachments:  AT&T 4G LTE Upgrade Packet 


















